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When we experience that time in oour lives when a loved one, or close friend may be called “home”. We may feel that we are prepared for what has suddenly overtaken us. Many will ask the obvious question, “why me”. Not realizing the fact that will someday overtake us all.
We were saddened to hear of the passing of 
R.W. Robert Kerr, PDDGM, on  Tuesday, June the  9th, 2015. We will miss him in his Masonic Journey. We feel assured that the Grand Archtect of the Universe will say, “ well done so good and faithful servent. He has served Masonry in many ways here in Florida, and our thoughts and prayers are with Naomi, his wife, during this difficult time.

       MEMORIAL

Many Masonic friends  and their families attended the Memorial Service and  Internment of Illustrious Edward  Auerbach, who  recently  laid down his “working tools” and “went home” We are all pleased  for these brothers Masonic journey while they were with us.
INPONDERABLE

Have you ever asked yourself the question,
Why do clocks run clockwise?” We know in baseball, horse racing and some other sports we are accustomed to seeing a counter clockwise movement.Then, why do clocks run “Clockwise?”

Before the advent of clocks, we used sundials to give the necessary time of day in the northern hemisphere. The shadows rotated in the direction we now call “ clockwise”. Thus, the clock hands were built to mimic the natural movements of the sun.  Conversely, if clocks had been invented in the Southern Hemisphere, “clockwise” would have been in the opposite direction.  Stay tuned…


APPRECIATION

We appreciate the response fo those brothers who  are have submitted their annual dues, even at this late date. We hope the few remaining ones will take notice and send their annual dues  in. 
Read on..

10,9,8 & COUNTING

A phrase we have all used at one time or another. July being the month that we are to notify those brothers who are six months in arrears, for payment of their 2015 Annual dues A 
Ninety day extension is granted per Regulations, to allow the Brothers  to pay their annual 
Dues  Some have responded since our letter this past month. Those few who have not should “give it a second thought”.

     ADVENTURE

Was the past year an adventure to you? Sometimes, the adventure will make your day.  And others, you make the adventure. We all know that the adventures that we do encounter are more rewarding than others. In the same manner, some of these experiences come back to “ bite” us.As we all know that life does not come with a list of guarantees. We are the ones that provide the situations that we find ourselves involved in. Look forward to the positive
Results of the year ahead.



